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Board Meeting Highlights – November 2021 

Annual Education Results Report 

The Board approved the Division’s 
Annual Education Results Report (AERR) 
as presented. 
 
Transfer of Reserves Funds 

The Board approved the transfer of 
funds to operating and capital reserves 
for last school year, which ended on 
August 31, 2021. 

 
Audited Financial Statements 

The Board heard a presentation on and 
received the Audited Financial 
Statements dated August 31, 2021 as 
information. The Board approved the 
release of the statements to the public 
and to Alberta Education. 
 
Christmas Office Closure  

The Board heard that the Division’s 
Central Office will be closed for 
Christmas Break from December 24-31. 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

MLA Meeting 

The Board expressed its desire to meet 
with local MLAs and directed 
Administration to coordinate a meeting 
in the spring of next year. 
 
Student Demographic Data  

The Board viewed updated data of the 
percentages of: English Language 
Learners; First Nations, Métis, and Inuit 
students; and Inclusive Education 
students. The percentage of each 
demographic has not changed 
significantly over the last five years, 
however, the percentage of Tier 3 
students in the Inclusive Education 
demographic rises each year, with a 
3.5% increase from 2019 to 2020.  
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